ASCRC Writing Committee Meeting Agenda
Monday, May 1st, 10:00 a.m. -12:00 p.m., GBB 225
Call to order

Approve 4/3/17 minutes
Communication 
· The Committee welcomed the guests from Northwest Accreditation:  
Dr. Larry D. Roper
Interim Director, School of Language, Culture and Society, Coordinator, College Student Services Administration, Coordinator, Social Justice Minor, Oregon State University

Dr. Laura Woodworth-Ney
Provost and Vice President of Academic Affairs
Idaho State University
· Committee members provided the background on why and how UPWA was created. It also discussed the various components of the assessment and how it loops back to student performance.  Members provided examples of assessment methodologies in their departments. 
· Grace Gardner resigned from the committee.  Charity Atteberry will be attending to represent academic advisors.
· Professor Gallo is leaving the Committee and the University. She took a position in Reno. 
· Director Wecker provided written updates on a few items: 

      Introductory Writing Course for International Students
She met with Dean Comer and presented him with my proposed course for ELL WRIT 101. Based on my presentation he agreed that this course was necessary at UM and said he would support my development of this section. 

Since that meeting in the fall, budgets across campus have been extremely tight and there is currently no funding to hire an adjunct to teach this course. I will meet again with Dean Comer once the new budgets are announced/allocated to revisit the possibility of funding this course. The development of this course is of paramount importance to me as I see this as a body of students UM is not currently meeting their academic needs adequately. 

Gap between WRIT 095 and WRIT 101

Since November, Director Wecker has been working with Dr. Jessica Dougherty-McMichael from Missoula College. We collaborated on the Corequisite Task Force to write a white paper for Provost Edmond. The focus of this white paper was to offer the BOR and OCHE an assessment of the Corequisite model as presented by Complete College America.  OCHE is interested in eliminating developmental courses (such as WRIT 095) and replacing them with Corequisite classes. OCHE is hoping to have all campuses in MUS pilot the Corequisite model starting fall 2017. 
Associate Provost Lindsay is working on a fall pilot at Missoula College.  An adjunct instructor is developing the curriculum. 
Business Items 
· Several academic advisors inquired about which students would be affected by the OCHE mandate.  The following response was received from OCHE by way of clarification. 

The guidance sent over applies only to the MUS because of the common course numbering policy which states that, “Courses determined to be equivalent shall be accepted as if the courses had been taken at the receiving campus.” For institutions outside of the MUS, your campus is authorized to determine the applicability of the credits (per Policy 301.5 Transfer of Credits). 

The Fall 2017 start date is meant to apply beginning in Fall 2017 to all transfer students. This is regardless of when the student actually took the course. We did not expect the campus to re-evaluate transfer student transcripts for those who transferred in before Fall 2017, however, your campus may choose to do this.

Maria Mangold joined the committee for the discussion.  The writing requirements for transfer students is confusing.  There are more students transferring from out of state with dual enrollment courses.  AP credit is also a concern given that if a student scores a 4 or 5 on the exam it is a direct transfer to LIT 110.   It may be helpful to invite a representative from Admissions to the Committee regarding this issue.   

The Committee determined that for now the mandate from OCHE will only apply to students transferring within the MUS system. 

The Committee agreed to transfer to a seven-year review cycle to be consistent with the General Education Committee.   WRIT and LIT were scheduled for review last year and should be reviewed next year.  However, the Senate is proposing another moratorium on reviews wile program prioritization takes place.   Faculty teaching writing courses should be reminded of the criteria in any case.   Amy is incorporating more communication with instructors regarding the UPWA requirement that will include a reminder of the writing criteria. 


· The UPWA workshop was successful.  There were about 40 participants.  Next year the hope is to have the workshop earlier in the spring semester.  The smaller workshop will look at the papers differently and identify strengths and weaknesses. 

Amy briefly explained some of the data analysis from last year’s review.  The students who received 3’s and 4’s had completed many credits.  Most students had taken WRIT 101.  We may need to recalibrate the rubric. 
· The Information Consistency Workgroup sent updates for Camie to make on various documents available online.


· Professor Ratto-Parks send edits to the draft annual report and re-circulated members for comment.  It will available as information at this Thursday’s Faculty Senate agenda as information. 


· Professor Brown agreed to Chair the Committee again next year. 
adjournment
· The Committee was adjourned at 12:05 p.m.
